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To: Tracy Richardson

Subject: RE: Recommendation for a Name for our new Municipal Road

From: Adventure Divers

Sent: September 2, 2020 4:02 PM

To: Tracy Richardson

Subject: Recommendation for a Name for our new Municipal Road

Dear Tracey Richardson,

My name is Sherry Lazcano, my husband Humberto and I and our family live and work from our home - our business is Adventure
Divers - Scuba School and Retail Store located at 7716 Highway 7, Omemee, ON KOL2WO. I am contacting you with regards to the
naming of the road in front of our house / business.

We live on Highway 7 south of Fowlers Corners between Lily Lake Road and Hayes Line / Parkhill Road West. As you are aware
this section of highway has been under construction for the past four summers. Just recently the new section of highway opened and
what used to be the highway in front of our house is now a new municipal road.

I can not emphasize enough the frustration we have felt with this on going construction this past four years. We have dealt with noise,
dust, earth shaking equipment, trucks you name it we have had it in our front yard. Our business has suffered from the constant traffic
delays and inconveniences all this construction has caused. We can not wait for this construction to be finally over.

The reason 1 am contacting you is I would like to request the name of the new municipal road be named Adventure Drive. We have
been bringing business to the CKL for the past 10 years. We pay commercial tax on our property and continue to support our local
community. People know this section of highway 7 by our inclosed pool / building - it is a land mark. Unfortunately the new
highway is built lower than the original highway - people can no longer see our business from the road. If we can name the new
municipal road Adventure Drive this will help support our local business. And with all the issue we have dealt with from Covid-19 a
help from the city would be greatly appreciated.

I hope you will fight for us in supporting our request to name our road Adventure Drive.
I look forward to hearing from you.

Kind regards,
Sherry & Humberto Lazcano

Adventure Divers

7716 Highway 7
Omemee, ON KOL 2W0
Tel 705 740 9990

www.adventuredivers.ca




